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STUDENT SENATE FULL MEETING 

November 15th, 2016 (2016-2017) 

 

Presiding:   Maryam Sarhan 

 

Members present:  Victoria Dambroski 

   Brian Moore Jr, 

   Katie Coburn 

Leighanna Ritter 

Raniel Gernale 

Patton Solowey 

Chris Dietrich 

Ryan Greene 

Katie Coburn 

Deon Davis 

Carly Bulgia 

Viona Richardson 

Jeremy Macwan 

Maharshi Patel 

Stephanie Hanvey 

Matthew Mamounis 

Camillo Guilietti 

Chavonne Berry 

Christina Fischer 

Jahmir Ellis 

Monica O’Kane 

Anna Toscano 

Thomas Lloyd 

Rawan Marouf 

Qudratullah Qadiri 

 

Members late:  James Massaro 

 

Members Absent: Nhi Tram 

 

Agenda/Business: Stockton Student Senate met on October 25th, 2016; to vote on 

supplemental requested from multiple clubs, to swear in applicant Senators, and newly 

elected Senators. 

 

Approval of Minutes 

President Sarhan called the meeting to order at 04:34 pm and motioned to approve 

the minutes of September 27th, 2016: Which was seconded by Chair Solowey. 

     

    Motion Approved: 17-0-1* 
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* Senators Abstained: President Sarhan 

** Senators Left Early 

*** Article VII, Sec. 2, Clause C - Class Excuse: Senators Left after 05:55pm 

**** There were 26 Senators present for this ‘Full Senate Meeting.’ 

***** There are now 27 Senators seated in Stockton Student Senate. 

****** New Student Senators were sworn in, and accepted the oath of office. 

 

President’s Report 

 

President Sarhan announced that on Sunday October 16th there was a gas leak that 

affected about 215 students in Juniper building and B-court. President Sarhan thanked the 

Dean of Students Office, Office of Residential life and everyone who took swift action to 

correct this issue.  

 

President Sarhan reported that she was able to work with the Dean of Students office to 

deliver food to particularly assist students who are without a meal plan and were not able 

to utilize their apartments to cook food.  

 

President Sarhan thanked everyone who assisted in this matter, including Craig Stambaugh, 

Dr. Pedro Santana and Tom O’Donnell.   

 

President Sarhan thanked everyone who came out to Wing Night this past Tuesday 

evening! President Sarhan reported that she will be having a meeting with Jessica Grullion 

this week to touch up and send out the student survey on their perspective of shared 

governance at Stockton as members of the Shared Governance taskforce. Dinner with the 

Dean this month was with the Muslim Student Association on Thursday October 13th. 

President Sarhan hopes that we each take part in a conscientious effort to curb all 

harassment and discrimination of any kind. President Sarhan announced the Climate survey 

about diversity on Stockton’s campus, and thanked Dianne Stalling for the great 

multicultural month events on campus.  

 

President Sarhan reported that the monthly meeting with Faculty Senate President Brian 

Tyrell on October 12th also went well, and student nominations to their standing 

committees have been submitted and currently awaiting for approval by the Faculty Senate. 

President Sarhan also mentioned that the Student Senate has partnered with Tom 

O’Donnell’s freshmen seminar class to host the Student Leader Forum, Thursday October 

27th, 8:30 am – 10:30 am.  

 

President Sarhan thanked the Hughes Center for hosting the Legislator in Residence, State 

Senator Loretta Weinberg visited the Senate on Tuesday October 18th and that Student 

Senate appreciates the time she spent with us. 

 

Club of the month was awarded to Stockton Student TV, for their continued hard work and 

amazing accomplishments that usually go unnoticed. 
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President Sarhan concluded her report.  

 

Vice President’s Report 

 

 President Sarhan yielded the floor to Vice President Victoria Dambroski for the 

Vice President’s report. 

 

Vice President Dambroski swore-in the newly accepted Senators from the freshman and 

transfer election, and motioned to accept the vacancy applications into the Stockton Student 

Senate Organization through procedural vote. 

 

There is a motion on the floor to approve the Student Senate Vacancy Applications 

for: Thomas Lloyd. 

 

Motion Passed: 21-0-1 

 

There is a motion on the floor to approve the Student Senate Vacancy Applications 

for: Anna Toscano. 

 

Motion Passed: 21-0-2 

 

There is a motion on the floor to approve the Student Senate Vacancy Applications 

for: Christina Fischer. 

 

Motion Passed: 23-0-1 

 

Vice President Dambroski announced that the new bike share program through the 

partnership of residential life, through a key fob system, is currently working towards full 

deployment and completion. 

 

Vice President Dambroski stated that the Students Helping Students mentoring program is 

currently under review to potentially become an independent club program, and is working 

to open the program to a larger base of students to help high school students in transition. 

 

Vice President Dambroski reminded the body that the next Inner-Club Council meeting is 

going to take place on December 6th, at 8:15PM at Alton Auditorium, with President Sarhan 

and Chair Solowey in attendance to address your concerns.  

 

Vice President Dambroski concluded her report and yielded the floor back to President 

Sarhan. 
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Finance  

 

 President Sarhan yielded the floor to Chairman Solowey for the Finance Committee 

report.  

 

Chair Solowey reported that there are 4 supplemental requests to the finance committee 

that will be voted upon today, and that there is a special rules provision located within the 

minutes. There are also requests that were already approved by the Finance Committee and 

Signed by the Vice President. 

 

Chair Solowey reported that the supplemental fund is currently valued at $88,654.91. The 

supplemental fund will be valued at $63,077.21 if all supplemental are approved at the 

amount suggested by the Finance Committee.  

 

Chair Solowey reported and moved the following supplemental requests on the Senate 

Floor: 

 

 Stockton Speech and Hearing Club’s request for $3,202.22, to attend the American 

Association for Speech and Hearing on November 18th,2016. 

 

There is a motion on the floor to approve the supplemental request by Stockton 

Speech and Hearing Club in the amount of $3,202.22. The request is for attending the 

American Association for Speech and Hearing conference. This conference is a 

supplement to their educational studies and self-research purposes. 

 

The President of the Stockton Speech and Hearing Club said that the conference is to assist 

in professional development, and that the conference is open to all students besides being 

active in the club and holding the relevant major. Stockton Speech and Hearing Club also 

hosted a Yankee candle fundraiser which determined points of preference for people to 

attend the convention. 

 

Motion Passed: 23-0-2 

Senator Second: Chair Bulgia  

Senators Abstained: President Sarhan & Senator Massaro 

 

 Muslim Student Association’s request for $1,994.42, for a speaker and 

presentation on the effect on ‘Islamophobia in Politics’, located in the Campus Center 

Theater on November 2nd, 2016. 

 

There is a motion on the floor to approve the supplemental request by Muslim 

Student Association in the amount of $1,994.42. The request is for inviting the 

speaker and to supplement the fees for the event itself. This event is to bring comedy 

and to inform the Stockton Community. 
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The Executive Board from MSA announced that the speaker and comedian Jeremy 

McLellan, would speak on the issues of islamophobia and racism that is being observed 

in the recent 2016 election. 

 

Motion Passed: 25-0-1 

Senator Second: Chair Richardson  

Senators Abstained: President Sarhan 

 

 Stockton Model United Nation’s request for $6,452.18, for 24 students to attend 

the National Model United Nations conference from April 9th – 13th, 2017. 

 

There is a motion on the floor to approve the supplemental request by Stockton 

Model United Nations in the amount of $6,452.18. The request is to offset the cost of 

attending the conference. This conference is to supplement educational interests and 

present research done by the Model United Nations Team. 

 

The President of Stockton United Nations and the Treasurer announced that the 

conference is to discuss world events and politics in a mock simulation of which Stockton 

will be representing a country. Treasurer Jessica Cathcart said there will be an extensive 

application to attend to demonstrate the level of commitment needed to participate in the 

simulation. 

 

 Motion Passed: 25-0-1 

Senator Second: Senator Ritter  

Senators Abstained: President Sarhan 

 

 Stockton University’s All Stars Dance Team request for $7,000.00, for 22 

students to attend the UDA National Dance Competition in Orlando, Florida during 

January 12th – 16th, 2017. 

 

There is a motion on the floor to approve the supplemental request by Stockton 

University’s All Stars Dance Team request in the amount of $7,000.00. The request 

is to offset the cost of attending the conference. This conference is to supplement 

educational interests and present research done by the Model United Nations Team. 

 

The Executive Board from the All Stars Dance Team stated that the Team is willing and 

making every effort to make the team legitimate to compete regionally and nationally. 

The All Stars Dance team stated that they are also contributing their flight, costumes, and 

the camp they had to attend to qualify for the competition. The current supplemental is to 

offset the cost of the music and production for the routine to go to the competition.  

 

Motion Passed: 25-0-1 

Senator Second: Chair Richardson 

Senators Abstained: President Sarhan 
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-- 

Finance Committee Special Rules: 

Fiscal Year 2016/2017 Finance Committee Special Rules 

1) Priority will be given to conferences and travel that benefit the club or organization’s 

function on campus, as compared to professional development or individual post 

graduate benefits. 

2) Only One multi-day conference per club per semester will be funded, unless all the 

students going did not go on the previous multi-day conference. 

3) Clubs will be required to present or hold an activity/event about the conference that 

they attended. Events can include a lecture series, presentations to students, etc.  

4) Clubs will be required to bring detailed price quotes, complete travel packets, and all 

other pertinent information to the supplemental meeting. Failure to bring the 

aforementioned information will result in immediate denial until that information is 

provided. 

 

- Chairman Patton Solowey 
Finance Committee Chairman 

Stockton University Student Senate 

-- 

Chair Solowey stated that the special rules passed at the committee level and does not 

need a procedural vote on the full senate floor to be valid. 

 

Chair Solowey concluded his report and yielded the floor back to President Sarhan. 

 

Academic Affairs 

  

President Sarhan yielded the floor to Chairman Moore Jr. for the Academic Affairs 

report.  

 

Chair Moore Jr. reported that Senator Gernale met with Director Scott Houston, and were 

updated on the website changes coming to the official homepage. 

 

Chair Moore Jr. reported that the Academic Affairs committee successfully tabled for and 

urged students to have a higher rate of minor participation in collaboration with their major. 

An informational packet was made with all of the basic information for the committee, and 

how to sign up for a minor through academic advising for students. Chair Moore Jr. thanked 

Senator Macwan for his continued help and participation in tabling for higher minor 

participation. 
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Chair Moore Jr. reported that Senator Ritter met with Campus Event Services and with 

representatives from the Office of Campus Center Graduate Coordinator to possibly have 

free coffee available to students during finals week. 

 

Chair Moore Jr. stated that he was appointed as a representative to the Faculty Senate 

Committee on Faculty Programs, Senator Gernale was appointed to Academic Policies, 

and Senator Ritter was appointed to the Space Committee.  

 

Chair Moore Jr. yielded his time back to President Sarhan. 

 

Government Affairs 

  

President Sarhan yielded the floor to Chairwomen Hanvey for the Government 

Affairs report. 

 

Chair Hanvey stated that they have being working very closely with SSTV for “Student 

Senate Works”, a video documenting what Student Senate has done so far, and for the 

video about Wing Night. 

 

Chair Hanvey reported that they will be hosting an event called “Pizza and Politics” on 

November 10th, 2016, in which Students will be able to ask questions and play bingo to 

win prizes based on who won the Presidential and Congressional election. Senator Patel 

stated that Government Affairs has been working very closely with Service Learning to 

actively push civic engagement on Campus, and have a Student Driven van for the election 

to take students to a local polling place for students who are registered to vote in Atlantic 

County. 

 

Chair Hanvey reported that Stockton will be holding a mock election to get a feel of how 

Stockton is leaning in the election. 

 

Chair Hanvey concluded her report and yielded her time back to President Sarhan. 

 

Public Relations 
 

President Sarhan yielded the floor to Chairwomen Richardson for the Public 

Relations report. 

  

Chair Richardson reported that the Public Relations committee thanked all of the Senators 

who helped table for the elections, and thanked all of the support staff that assisted with 

the election software. Chair Richardson stated that elections took place October 11th-13th 

(12PM-12PM). 

 

Chair Richardson reported that there were 719 votes casted in total, and congratulated the 

new Senators who were recently sworn in. 
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Chair Richardson thanked all of the students and senators who turned out to Student Senate 

Wing Night, and that the Public Relations committee hopes to host another one during this 

semester. Chair Richardson stated that the ‘Pie a Senator’ event is currently on hold, and 

that a fundraiser for the Foundation Scholarship event with Chipotle is currently being 

explored. 

 

Chair Richardson concluded her report and yielded the floor back to President Sarhan. 

 

Student Affairs 

   

President Sarhan yielded the floor to Chairwomen Bulgia for the Student Affairs 

committee report. 

 

Chair Bulgia congratulated all of the new Senators who were recently sworn in.  

 

Chair Bulgia announced that the parking town hall event in collaboration with Parking 

Manager Michael Sullivan on October 5th, 2016 was a success. Students at this event voiced 

their concerns and presented their opinions to Manager Sullivan in an open setting. 

 

Chair Bulgia reported that there is a “Weekend Dining Survey” in the works, in 

collaboration with Director of Information Services Scott Huston. It will be sent out to all 

students, in order to assess the need for more dining options on campus, and to gauge a 

possible changing of hours of operations for dining services on the weekends.  

 

Chair Bulgia stated that Senator Macwan met with Shuttle Services to implement the 

counter clockwise shuttle pattern so students are no longer waiting extended periods to get 

a shuttle. Chair Bulgia stated that they are looking into implementing a 7:30 AM shuttle 

for Seaview students, since there is not enough time for them to get breakfast before class 

with an 8:00 AM shuttle for 8:30 classes. Chair Bulgia stated that she will be meeting with 

Daniel Tomey with Service Learning, to see how more clubs can reach out and participate 

in service learning. Senator Guilietti is going to be working with Public Relations to reach 

out to the students to inform them about the reading and video resources the library has 

available to them. 

 

Chairwomen Bulgia concluded her report and yielded the floor to President Sarhan. 

 

Announcements/Comments from the Public:  

 

President Sarhan opened the floor to the public. 

 

Vice President Dambroski stated she is proud of all of Senate’s accomplishments and 

thanked all of the club leaders in attendance for their passion for their organizations. 
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Chair Hanvey reminded the body that the election is on November 8th, and it is important 

to vote and have your voice heard. 

 

Chair Richardson stated that the Public Relation Committee is open to help any club or 

organization if they need help with a flyer or getting the message out. 

 

Senator Patel thanked Stockton University Model United Nations for their message to the 

global community. 

 

President Sarhan stated that the mentor program is open and CARE program is in need for 

volunteers. 

 

Associate Dean of Students Davis reminded the body that Lala-No-Booza, is coming up 

on Thursday and urged everyone come out. 

 

Model United Nations President Dominic Tierno stated that they are working on a 

partnership with the United Nations, and hopes to have Student Senate’s support in the 

upcoming application process. 

 

Dr. Santana reminded the Senators, and the new Senators that they are the representatives 

of the student body. Dr. Santana stated that he hopes that Student Senate continues to be a 

force of unity despite dispersions in the current election cycle. Dr. Santana reported that 

‘Drop in with the Dean’ is taking place on November 10th.  

 

President Sarhan announced that the next full Senate meeting will take place on November 

15th, 2016 at 4:30 PM in the TLRC. 

 

Adjournment 

 

President Sarhan stated that the meeting was adjourned at 5:37 PM. 
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President’s Report to the Stockton Community: 

 

November 15th, 2016 

 

Statement on behalf of the Student Senate:  

 

In light of recent events that have happened both on our campus and around the nation, 

we hope that all members of the Stockton community continually take part in the efforts 

to make this campus a safe and inclusive one. The Student Senate unequivocally 

condemns all forms of harassment, threats, discrimination directed towards any 

members of the Stockton community. Racial slurs, hate crimes, bias crimes, and any 

behavior whatsoever that targets the race, religion, sexual orientation, or any other 

aspect of one’s identity will not be tolerated. We will work tirelessly to ensure that we 

make Stockton a safe place for all students.  

  

On the evening of November 7th, a student informed me that a racist and derogatory term 

often directed at individuals of Asian descent was written in multiple places in the F 

Wing staircase area. Upon learning of this incident I immediately contacted key 

administrators who swiftly responded and took immediate action. Dr. Kesselman’s mass 

message to the Stockton community illustrates Stockton’s commitment to standing 

against behavior such as this one. I would also like to sincerely thank Chief of Police 

Cynthia Parker and the efforts of the Police Department as they continue to investigate 

this incident. I met with Chief Parker Wednesday and Friday of last week to discuss 

proper protocol and this specific incident. Along with other offices, Chief Parker and I 

will be working on an infographic that will serve as a guide for students who are unsure 

of what to do in situations such as this or when they are experiencing harassment or any 

other inappropriate behavior. We ask that you please immediately contact Campus Police 

when you feel unsafe or threatened. We hope to have this infographic finalized within the 

week.  

 

Victoria and I met with a student group on Wednesday, November 9th to provide further 

support to students who have concerns in regards to the campus climate following the 

election. On Friday November 11th, I had the opportunity to meet with students who 

were discussing an incident in which a friend was harassed off campus. Additionally, 

although it is unclear of whether or not this incident was reported, it came to my attention 
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that a Muslim student on campus was harassed for wearing a hijab. According to my 

sources student veterans that were present intervened. I am grateful to those students who 

stood up when they saw something unjust occur.  

 

This past Friday evening on Veteran’s Day, the Student Senate presented a special 

recognition to the Student Veterans of Stockton University. We deeply appreciate their 

service to our community and their everyday sacrifices for our great nation. We’d also 

like to thank Stockton’s Veteran Affairs program led by Dean Tom O’Donnell for all that 

they do to provide an exceptional experience for our student veterans.  

 

On Wednesday November 9th, Melanie Cucunato and I met with Trish Krevetski in 

regards to the opportunity for Stockton to become a Fair Trade campus. We will continue 

to explore the options for Chartwells/Follet to provide more fair trade products, as well as 

better advertise the certified products we already have on campus. We also recently heard 

of Trish’s retirement and wish her the very best. Moving forward, our new contact for 

issues regarding Chartwells, shuttle services, etc. will be Jim Tierney, Associate VP of 

Business Services and Chief Budget Officer.  

 

The first Campus Walk on November 9th, 11:30-12:45 was a success. We’d like to 

sincerely thank Dr. Harvey Kesselman for walking throughout campus and meeting new 

students. This unique opportunity also provided a means for students to have 

conversations with him and meet their President. Thank you to Senators Christina and 

Thomas for joining us. Following the Campus Walk, Dr. Kesselman and I had our 

monthly meeting in which we discussed updates and current projects in progress.  

On November 2nd, Dr. Brian Tyrell and I had our monthly meeting in which we 

discussed the student appointments to the standing committees. We also discussed the 

topic of priority scheduling for athletes, which is currently a pilot program. In addition, I 

was also made aware that students with disabilities who are registered with the Learning 

Access Program also receive priority scheduling. On November 8th, I met with Dr. 

Denise O’Neil and James King to discuss adding an additional projector in the TRLC to 

improve the layout of the facility. This effort is in progress as the costs continue to be 

explored.  

Dinner with the Dean on November 8th was with the Latin American Students 

Association. Student leaders at the dinner expressed their concerns in regards to more 

options for Weekend Dining, longer hours for the Campus Center, inconsistencies with 

the shuttle services, and becoming aware of students events and activities to stay 

engaged. Some suggested bringing back Student Development’s “This Week at 

Stockton” newsletter. With Osprey Hub coming soon in January, we hope this issue will 

be alleviated. The Senate will continue to work on issues and concerns from the student 

body as they are brought to our attention.  

Victoria and I along with the Senate Chairs recently returned from the Lead365 

conference. This conference provided phenomenal sessions on leadership among many 
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other topics and we look forward to sharing all that we’ve learned on a presentation date 

that will soon be determined.  

The next Wing Night date is being finalized. The Senate has invited Campus Police to 

join us on this occasion to create an informal setting to meet students, and serve as a 

bridge building opportunity.   

Lastly, as a friendly reminder this Thursday will be the Annual Student Faculty and Staff 

Dinner which will be held 5-7 pm in the Campus Center Event Room. We hope that you 

will join us during this fun evening to have a delicious meal with a faculty or staff 

member who has positively impacted your experience at Stockton! We’d like to thank 

our co-sponsors, Student Development and the Campus Religious Council for the 

collaborative efforts thus far to make this dinner a success.  

- Maryam Sarhan 
President of Stockton University Student Senate 
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Vice President’s Report to the Stockton Community: 

 

November 15th, 2016 

 

Thank you all for your continuous support, it always warms my heart to see so 

many administrators interested in what we have to say and what is going on. I am not even 

going to speak on the election specifically but, I do believe that as University students we 

still have a lot of power and I would strongly encourage you to continue advocating for 

your special causes. In weird times like this shock, I think its appropriate to really show 

how well informed and educated we are, while our generation is overlooked many of times, 

we have a much different way of communicating, and social media often gives us the outlet 

to express our opinions more, but while others say we’re too sensitive, I believe were 

humanly aware of the many differences we grew up with and continue to learn about and 

understand. Obama said it best, and the sun did rise, even though it was a cloudy day, but 

as well educated people, just be aware and always understand how powerful your voice 

can be, we will be the ones leading one.  

We only have about a month left of this Fall semester ’16, so make sure you study 

hard, use our resources if you’re having difficulties. We have the tutoring center in J102, 

and Wellness Center counseling if your stress starts to get the best of you in J204! The 

Inter Club Council meeting I announced last meeting was moved, academia gets the first 

pick, so we got kicked out! However, the Inter Club Council meeting will be on December 

the 8th at 4:30-6pm in the Board of Trustees room, I urge all student leaders, clubs and 

organizations to come out, we will have some light refreshments, and make sure everybody 

is set up to have a successful spring semester!  

 

- Victoria Dambroski 
Vice President of Stockton University Student Senate 
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Date:    November 1st, 2016 

Committee:   Finance Committee 

Presiding:   Patton Solowey 

Members Present:      Chris Dietrich 

Matthew Mamounis  

   Nhi Tram    

   Ryan Greene 

Members Absent:  None 

Members Late: None 

Agenda: 

Missed supplemental from previous minutes for October 18th committee meeting;  

The committee approved the supplemental for Active Minds in the amount of $1,167.52 

for 5 students to attend the Active Minds National Conference in Sacramento. They will 

be traveling on November 3rd to the 6th. 

 

TC: $3,977.52 – CC: $2,290.00 - PC: $520 – Original Amount Requested: Revised 

 

  Motion passed 5-0-0 
 

The Finance Committee had 5 supplementals this week. We also did not have an off 

week, and met last Tuesday to make sure supplementals were heard in a timely manner.  

 

The Supplemental Requests below was brought to the Student Senate Vice President, 

Victoria Dambroski, for approval under the powers of the Student Senate Constitution. 

 

The Committee approved the Supplemental Request from the Stockton Comedy Club in 

the amount of $528.79 decorations and equipment and other supplies for their comedy 

shows. 

  

TC: $528.79 - CC: None - PC: None - Original Amount Requested: $528.79 

 

  Motion Approved: 3-0-0 
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The current Supplemental fund is at approximately $62,115.50 (that is before the 

supplemental requests below that are going to be voted on today). If all supplemental 

requests go through the account will be $46,000.60. This includes the supplemental 

already approved by the Finance Committee and the Vice President. The following 

supplementals require full senate approval.  

 

The Committee approved the Supplemental Request from the Campus Religious 

Council in the amount of $2939.00 for 5 students and 1 advisor to attend the Interfaith 

Youth Core — Interfaith Leadership Institute in Atlanta, GA.  

 

TC: $3,839 - CC: 750.00 - PC: $0 - Original Amount Requested: $3,089 

 

  Motion Approved: 3-0-0 

--                                                   -- 

The Committee approved the Supplemental Request from the Christian Fellowship in 

the amount of $2,388.00 for the Annual Cru Winter Conference  

 

TC: $3918.00 - CC: TBA - PC: $1530.00 - Original Amount Requested: $2000.00 

 

Motion Approved: 5-0-0 

--            -- 

The Committee approved the Supplemental Request from Stockton Theater Club in the 

amount of $5,787.90 for 34 students to attend the Kennedy Center American College 

Theater Festival. 

 

TC: $17,712.90 - CC: $875.00 - PC: $11,050 - Original Amount Requested:  

$5787.90 

 

  Motion Approved: 3-0-0 

-- -- 

The Committee approved the Supplemental Request from the College Republicans and 

Democrats in the amount of $5000.00 for 10 students to attend the Presidential 

Inauguration. 

 

TC: $22,950.00 - CC: $0 - PC: $1,147.5 per student - Original Amount Requested: 

$5,000 

 

  Motion Approved: 5-0-0 
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Date:    November 1st, 2016 

Committee:   Academic Affairs Committee  

Presiding:   Brian Moore, Jr.  

Members Present:  Leighanna Ritter 

   Raniel Gernale  

   Christina Fischer 

   Chavonne Berry 

Members Absent:  None  

Members Late: None 

Agenda: 

 The Academic Affairs Committee is happy to welcome our two newest members: 

Senator Christina Fischer and Senator Chavonne Berry! Senator Gernale met with Gus 

Stamatopoulos of the Stockton University Library to discuss new online library resources 

that will be introduced to students in the coming months. The resources are called 

LibGuides, new databases made for specific majors, and LibChat, which allows students 

to chat online with a library employee. Additonal meetings will be set with library 

officials in the coming weeks as new resources and ideas are being collaborated upon 

with the committee. Senator Ritter spoke with Registrar Joe LoSasso about the possibility 

of bringing a detailed disenrollment survey to campus. Previously, the disenrollment 

survey was very short and did not inform the university about the key issues of a 

student’s disenrollment. Senator Ritter has also met with Jason Babin about the 

possibility of an on-campus ropes course. Senator Ritter hopes to bring you more 

information and good news on this intuitive at the next meeting!  

 

 

* Late/Absent on November 1st, 2016 
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Date:    November 1st, 2016 

Committee:   Governmental Affairs  

Presiding:   Stephanie Hanvey 

Members Present:  Maharshi Patel 

   Katie Coburn 

   Jimmy Massaro 

   Jamir Ellis 

Members Absent:  None  

Members Late: None 

Agenda: 

 The Governmental Affairs committee has been working very closely with SSTV. 

Jimmy is still creating the video, and it should be done by the end of semester. Every 

committee on Student Senate will be featured. Our Pizza and Politics event on November 

10th was a success. Many students came out to discuss the aftermath of the election and 

gave their opinions on their vision of politics in the future. We would like to make Pizza 

and Politics an event every month to have students voice their opinion on Politics in today’s 

America. Katie created a mock election for Stockton students. The results were the 

following: 70% Hillary, 20% Trump, and 10% other parties. Maharshi created a flyer to 

help students identify and understand Public Question #2 in regards to the Transportation 

Fund. Jahmir and I are working on a joint project that is currently in progress.  

 

 

* Late/Absent on November 1st, 2016 
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Date:    November 1st, 2016 

Committee:   Public Relations 

Presiding:   Viona Richardson 

Members Present: Deon Davis 

   Thomas Lloyd 

   Monica O’Kane 

   Anna Toscano 

Members Absent:  None  

Members Late: None 

Agenda: 

The Public Relations committee would like to thank everyone for coming to this 

meeting; your attendance is appreciated. Public Relations is working on different outreach 

activities that will encourage student interactions with our senators including another Wing 

Night and Wear Stockton to show school spirit. Public Relations is also revamping the 

Student Senate bulletin board with a suggestion box to encourage students to voice their 

opinions and concerns anonymously.  Lastly as a note, we would like to encourage all 

offices and clubs to feel freely to contact the Public Relations Committee if they need help 

advertising an event or if they would like student senate participation in any events. 

 

  

* Late/Absent on November 1st, 2016 
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Date:    November 1st, 2016 

Committee:   Student Affairs  

Presiding:   Carly Bulgia 

Members Present: Jeremy Macwan 

   Camillo Guiletti 

   Quad Quadri 

   Rawan Maaroof 

Members Absent:  None 

Members Late: None 

 

Agenda: 

 The Student Affairs Committee tackled two big issues this month. Jeremy 

continued to work on the shuttle issues, especially for Chris Guapp residential students. A 

survey will be sent out to all Chris Guapp residents asking about the needs for an earlier 

morning shuttle in order to be able to get breakfast before their 8:30 am classes. 

 Camillo met with Information Technology and the Tutoring Center in order to 

begin talking about an online tutoring center for all students.  

 The committee welcomed Quad and Rawan and we discussed possible projects for 

them to begin working on. They both have lots of goals that they want to accomplish and 

I cannot wait to see what the rest of the semester holds! 

 

 

* Late/Absent on November 1st, 2016 

 


